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Have a safe and restful summer 
These last few weeks of term have been very busy and full of exciting events. It 
was great to celebrate many end of year events with the Year 10s such as the 
farewell assembly, formal and graduation. We were all so proud to see the 
achievements and maturing of our students. The kids looked fabulous at formal 
in their fancy outfits, and the staff were not afraid to break out some dance 
moves. Thanks to Jonathan McCaskill and Amanda Lowe for organising the 
formal, and to Emma Menzies and a host of administration support for 
organising these events. 
 
At presentation night and graduation we recognised the achievements and 
hard work of students in a range of areas across the school. Congratulations to 
Natasha Perkovic for winning the Lanyon Award – the penultimate award for 
a Year 10 student who showed outstanding achievements at the school in a 
range of areas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was also great to acknowledge students in other year groups for their contributions in sports, academics, 
citizenship and resilience. It was a fantastic evening and so wonderful to be able to have so many family 
members and friends come to the school for this type of event 
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Farewell to staff 
We say farewell to the following teachers: Ms Guy, Ms Vesala, Ms Thomas, Mr Ockerby, Ms Holford are all 
moving on to other ACT schools. Ms Szigmond is heading back to South Australia. We also farewell Blake and 
Annika who are moving on to other opportunities. A special mention to Jenny Cavalier who has been acting in 
the Business Manager since April – thanks for your hard work. I wish all of these staff the very best for the 
future. 

Academic reports 
Academic reports were emailed to parents and carers this week. I encourage you to discuss your child’s 
progress in terms of their learning, but also in terms of their personal development. Academic progress and 
engagement with learning helps students to have a wide range of choices for their future. Their personal 
qualities are also very important and as a school we value those qualities as much as academic achievement. If 
you have concerns about your child’s progress, then I suggest you contact the teacher of the relevant subject 
area or your child’s pastoral care teacher at the beginning of the 2023 school year. 
 

Have a safe and restful summer break 
I’d like to thank all our staff for their hard work and efforts this year. The commitment of the entire Lanyon 
High School staff continues to amaze me. I’d like to thank the parents and carers for their ongoing support of 
the school and bid farewell to those parents and carers who will no longer have children at the school. I feel 
very proud to be able to lead this community and look forward to 2023 and the opportunities it will bring. 
 
Barbara Monsma 
Principal 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Front Office Hours 

Open from 9:00am – 2:00pm during the holidays 

Friday 23rd December Closed for Christmas Break 

Monday 16th January 
Front office re-opens for general enquiries, 

enrolment paperwork 

Monday 23rd January Closed for staff training 

Tuesday 24th January Closed until 11:00am for staff training 

Monday 30th January New students begin Term 1 

Tuesday 31st January Continuing students begin Term 1 

  

Important Dates 2022 - 2023 
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If your child is moving to a non-government school, or a school outside the ACT, they will need to return their 
Chromebook and charger to Lanyon High School at the end of the year. 
 

 
 
The new uniform items - leggings, chinos and puffer jackets – have been approved and are now available to 
purchase online through the Lanyon High uniform shop: https://lanyonhs.liquidpromotions.com.au/ 
 

 
 

Improvements to the Transport Canberra bus network and timetable will be implemented from Monday 30 

January 2023 (aligning with the start of the school term). This includes refinements to several school services 

based on school and community feedback. These improvements ensure reliable services across the network 

which take into account construction associated with raising London Circuit in the city, the temporary Woden 

bus interchange and ongoing construction in the Woden town centre. Light rail is continuing to run to a 

normal frequency. 

Transport Canberra School Packs and Timetables 
Updated school packs and timetables are now available online to view and download. If your child is catching 
the bus to school, we recommend familiarising them with their school route so they know which stop the bus 

will pick them up from in the morning and where to get off at the end of the day. 
For more information on school route changes, updated school packs and to view regular bus timetables visit 

the Transport Canberra website. 

 
Woden Bus Interchange Closure 

The Woden bus interchange will close permanently from last service Sunday 29 January 2023. As part of the 
construction of the new Woden CIT and public transport interchange, a temporary bus interchange will open 

on Monday 30 January 2023, aligning with the timetable changes. 

 

 

LHS Wellness Garden 
During weeks 5 and 6 students helped to create a Wellbeing Garden under the watchful eye of youth worker 
Jess Haythorpe. The idea was to help promote 'mental health and wellbeing' through gardening and 
mindfulness. 
 
The idea was first proposed in Term 1, 2022 and Jess has spent much of 
the year gathering donations of supplies and plants until she had enough 
to get started. In weeks 5 and 6 students began the hard work of clearing 
the space and establishing the plants. Creating the Wellness Garden has 
been a labour of love for all involved. The students that participated are 
so proud of the space and what they’ve created. It’s been wonderful to 
see them experiencing a sense of achievement and pride in their work. 

 
 

New Uniform Now Available 

Action Bus Changes For Term 1 2023 

                                                        Around The School 

Do You Have A Student In Year 7, 8 Or 9 Who Is Leaving At The End Of The Year? 
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Many people have lent a hand in establishing the Wellness Garden but special thanks go to: Hayley W, Ruby T, 
Leah S, Taya H, Ella B, Jada B, Tilly E and Lily T. Thanks also to Bunnings Tuggeranong for their donation of a 
palette and a half of potting mix, 5 bags of white stones, pagoda garden statue and a solar power light. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WEX 
Congratulations to all students that have completed a WEX (Work Experience) placement in 2022. It has been 
a successful year with most Year 10 students and a large number of Year 9 students completing work 
experience placements. 
 
As training and education continue to change and adapt to the needs of the dynamic world of work, WEX is an 
opportunity to assist young people to prepare them for transition into the next phase of their lives. WEX 
includes a focus on the provision of cohesive links between school, employers, training providers, the 
community, and other stakeholders to ensure that young people have access to quality education services and 
transition support. 
 
In recognition of the need to link schools and the world of work; WEX, work placements and other vocational 
learning opportunities have expanded to enable all students to integrate their school studies with the world of 
work. Students 14 years and over are eligible to participate in workplace learning programs. Consideration will 
be given to their career readiness in terms of their vocational development and their social and emotional 
maturity. 
Prior to any workplace learning participation all students must receive a face-to-face Work Health and Safety 
(WHS) briefing, including information regarding their rights and responsibilities. WHS information in schools 
can be delivered by teachers, training providers or relevant industry guest speakers. Unions ACT and affiliates 
will present WHS information sessions free of charge to schools. These WHS information sessions are 
endorsed by the ACT Work Safety Council. 
 

VLO 
Congratulations to all students that participated in a VLO this year! The feedback received from trainers is a 
credit to all students - very task oriented, participated extremely well and showed quite high levels of skills 
given such early stages in vocational training. 
 

ASBA 
Australian School-based Apprenticeships (ASBA) offer students the opportunity to achieve a nationally 
recognised vocational qualification by combining paid work and training as part of their education program. I 
would like to congratulate all students that secured an ASBA in 2022 and wish you all the best in experiencing 
success at your workplace and training in school education. 
 
 

Careers News 
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2023 Upcoming Careers Programs and Events 
 

Young Workers Unions ACT Presentation 
Year 9 and 10 students are invited to attend the Young Workers Union ACT ‘Work Health and Safety (WHS) 
Information’ presentation on the 6th of February 2023. This will be a presentation delivered in Pastoral Care 
Lines. Guest speakers are from Unions ACT.  WHS information sessions are endorsed by ACT Work Safety 
Council. Briefings standardise the WHS information given to all students and ensure relevance and accuracy in 
the information is maintained.  Presentation topics include health and safety, rights, responsibilities, leave 
and agreements in the workplace. 
Please note: this activity is compulsory for any student that wishes to participate in structured workplace 
learning, Work Experience (WEX), Vocational Learning Options (VLO) or Australian School Based 
Apprenticeship placement (ASBA). 

 
White Card and Asbestos Awareness Training Tuesday 14th March & Wednesday 15th March 2023  
2023 students in Years 9 & 10 who are interested in completing the General Construction Induction (White 
Card) and Asbestos Awareness Training will have the opportunity to do so next year. 
These qualifications are mandatory requirements for students to gain any work experience or employment in 
the construction and building industry. Lanyon High School has secured a trainer from the Canberra Institute 
of Technology (CIT) to run both courses at Lanyon High. CIT have limited places on offer, so it will be 
prioritised to those who return their permission notes along with payment to secure a place.  
 
To enrol in the White Card and Asbestos Training Course students will need to see LHS careers advisor Glenda 
Johnson to receive a permission note and provide personal details, plus identification. The permission note 
and payment slip will need to be returned to Lanyon Highschool Front Office no later than the 6th of March 
2023 

Students will also need to provide: 

• a USI number (Unique Student Identifier number) - please log onto www.usi.gov.au to get one or 
contact Glenda for help. Please do not submit your permission form without it. 

• 3 forms of ID required- ID is Medicare card, passport/birth certificate and Proof of Age cards or School 
ID (copy needs to be provided) 

• CIT requires 100 points of identification. Our school administration will be verifying both the identity 
and citizenship of your child. 

CIT Staff will then admit the students into their chosen course of study. Each student will be sent a 
confirmation of their application, which will include their CIT Number, Class Reference Numbers (CRNs) and a 
step-by-step process of how to complete their enrolment online through CIT Self Service. 
  

http://www.usi.gov.au/
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                                           COMMUNITY NOTICES AND CONNECTIONS 
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Apply Now For 2023 Reconciliation Day Grant  

 
Grants are now open to provide funding for individuals and organisations to hold events and activities in the 
lead up to, during, or in support of the 2023 Reconciliation Day holiday held in May. Grants are intended to 
support community organised events which are held by individuals or organisations with a strong focus on 
Reconciliation, specifically: 
  

• Promoting understanding, celebrating and raising the significance of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander cultures in the wider community 

• Promoting understanding of, and the impact on, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples of past 
policies and historical events 

• Delivering opportunities for children, young people, and elders to be involved and participate in 
community events that promote Reconciliation; and 

• Developing seminars or panel discussions on the importance of Reconciliation for all Australians. 
  
 To find out more and apply, visit the Community Services Directorate website. Applications close on 13 
February 2023. If you have a question about the grants, please email csdgrants@act.gov.au 
  
  

Apply Now For An Aboriginal And Torres Strait Islander Grant 
 

Grants are now open to support Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in the ACT and surrounding 
region. The categories are: 
  

• Culture – for individuals and organisations to run projects that teach, celebrate and share Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander cultures  

• Leadership – to strengthen leadership capabilities of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander individuals 
and organisations 

• Scholarships – to support Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people to take on life-long learning. 
  
To find out more and apply, visit the Community Services Directorate website. Applications close on 23 
February 2023. If you have a question about the grants, please email csdgrants@act.gov.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/atsia/grants
mailto:csdgrants@act.gov.au
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/atsia/grants#1431015-01
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/atsia/grants#1431015-02
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/atsia/grants#1431015-03
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/atsia/grants
mailto:csdgrants@act.gov.au

